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•  Our law office called to say that James and Jeannie are not allowed to have 

retroactive pay for annual wage increase that was delayed in awarding it.  James 

will have 3 months of pay deducted from June Paycheck; Jeannie will have 2 

months deducted from June paycheck. They also said that we are not allowed to 

increase Commissioner’s meeting pay from $114 to $128 until the beginning of the 

new year 2022.  

 

• Noise complaints are starting back up as expected with the visitors to the islands, 

increased freight and packages, increased passengers. Please look at flightradar24 

(free website) if you would like to track who is flying around and their altitude.   

Please feel free to call or email me to help with the research. If anyone is leaving a 

voicemail complaint, please leave your name, phone number, date, and time of 

the incident.   As a reminder, I have installed signs at the runway entrances, 

posted on Facebook on a page that most Washington pilots follow and send out 

letters frequently all to help with the low or low flights.   I was one of those people 

myself that did not know about our Noise Abatement Procedures several years 

ago.  Anyone can make a complaint to the FAA as well for unsafe acts.   Make sure 

to note date, time, and location before you call.  Seattle Flight Standards District 

Office.  206.231.3825  
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• FAA states- An altitude of 500 feet above the surface, except over open water or 
sparsely populated areas. In those cases, the aircraft may not be operated closer than 
500 feet to any person, vessel, vehicle, or structure. 
 

• We are starting to see hazy for Canadian fires North of the airport. 
 

• Airport trophy (picture below) for the most food collected during the 1st Annual 

Fly Washington Passport Program. We had community members donate as well. 

Thank you to everyone! 
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• Below is a small chuck of the old cedar tree that burned up last year on Port 

property. The parks department cleaned it up and repurposed for the playground 

in the Village Green area.  It looks so nice, and the kids will love it. 

  

 
•  Currently I have been working on our Annual Financial Report to the state, 

closeout reports and financials to the FAA for the Master Plan, and the budget 

amendment due to adding the new fund # 6723 to separate Property Tax from 

other airport revenues.  

 

• The annual fly-in sounds like it will happen this year August 6th and 7th.   The Port 

does not make the arrangements though. I have heard that food will not be 

available so the guests will go in town to eat. The Fire Department may or may not 

have a pancake breakfast during that weekend. 

 

• Donations the Port has received are listed below.  I put a book inside the courtesy 

car requesting information from the people that use it. This does not include 

people that walk to town or the people that ride our bikes into town. (Picture 

below)  
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• The Master Plan is approved and signed by all. I have 3 large prints at the airport, 

and I am waiting to receive the electronic copy to post to the website.   

 

CARES REIMBURSEMENTS TO DATE 

         $206,038.56-Completed 

          $52,722.10 Q1 2021 -Completed 

We are allowed to claim fuel and barge service to deliver it to the island. I will be claiming last 

year and this year on the next quarterly reimbursement.  
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FACILITY REPORT 

 

• The replacement camera system is in the process of being installed. We have one 

more visit from contractor to install the East facing camera of Mt. Constitution and 

then we will be online for sharing. The quality of the picture is very good, and this 

will help pilots see what the weather is really doing here at the airport.  The old 

system is over 10 years old, and the quality of the picture was very dark. 

 

• Quote for asphalt in the North parking lot came in $5800. This is help to keep rocks 

off the taxiways in the hanger area.   

 

• I am still pending a quote for the ditch cleaning and clearing.  

 

• We have sold out all the twin engine tie-down annual spots at the airport.  It is 

going to be a very busy summer. Campers have started to arrive during the week 

now.   The visitors really appreciate the bicycles the community donated as well as 

the courtesy car. 

 

• I am working on a date for the credit card machine install for the fuel pump.  

The fuel company has told me several times that it is unsupported when I needed 

to make an update to it.  CARES will be used to reimburse this project. 

 

• James our Facility manager has had two needs that will help with operations. One 

is the replacement of our large grass mower. He is looking into the cost to bring to 

the Commissioners for approval. It is being repaired often and is old. CARES 

funding is available for reimbursement.  

 

• James has also recommended that we move a part of the deer fence because it is 

currently going through the center of a pond. In the summer the pond dries up and 

the deer destroy the lower plastic fence that is being used to try to keep them out.  

I will be looking for quotes in the next few months. We would need 700 LF of fence 

installed. As you are all aware, deer inside the airport is a safety hazard.    
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•  
• The first two window screens I ordered as a test have arrived and they are a good 

fit and good quality. The remaining screens have been ordered to keep the airflow 

inside the terminal this Summer while keeping the bugs out. The AGRCP-CRRSSA 

Grant for $13K the Port received will be used for reimbursement to the Port.  

 

 

 

POSSIBLE LAND PURCHASE VIERTHALER 

• The FAA has now approved the Master Plan.   All closeout paperwork is in the 

works with DOWL and FAA.  I have not received an answer back from the FAA if 

they are interested in helping the Port purchase the Vierthaler property.  
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PAPI DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION AND MOS 

• We are currently in the reconciling phase of data between the survey team that 

came to the airport, and the aerial flight that has already happened.  

 

WETLAND MITIGATIONS 

• No report yet from Wetlands Resources, who was here on 5-20-21. I will update 

when we get the report. - Correction. We only get annual report.    
 

OLD BUSINESS 

• The airport has a list of 24 hanger requests, and we have had a request to start 

building more hangers.  The FAA has asked us to order an Environmental 

Assessment on the SE corner (old dog park area) in 2022. 
UPDATE-The FAA will be joining in on the July meeting to discuss other options of 

a new study for West side construction as this will help the Port with the list of 

people waiting for hangers.  
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